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In Summary
· The DSA scheme is now a High Priority scheme within Wessex
· Routing of the network is largely agreed
· However, it is proving difficult to reach agreement with one existing infrastructure provider
· Disappointingly, the start of the build is therefore delayed until early 2023

Agreeing the route of the fibre network
· Wessex Network Planner Becks Wells has confirmed that the network routing is now 80% agreed
· Wessex are finalizing the remaining 20% of the routing with two landowners. Network Planner Vanessa Stokes and Land Access Negotiator Rob Mullins are all also involved
· I have had sight of the map detailing the network route. (For confidentiality reasons, I cannot copy the map)
· Our scheme will connect to the wider Wessex infrastructure at Horwood Farm to the South East
· This means the Wessex ‘control cabinet’ will be sited in the Dengrove area
· Rob Mullins is finalizing the exact cabinet location with a local landowner
· To the South West, our network will feed towards Donhead St Mary

Use of existing infrastructure (known as PIA or Physical Infrastructure Access)
· Use of existing infrastructure is planned in the Pains Hill, Mill Lane and Lower Street areas
· This will reduce the need to enter gardens with machinery, so minimizing disruption
· Our scheme is quite large and relatively dense leading to the sensible use of existing infrastructure 
· Agreement has been reached with BT over the use of their infrastructure – poles and ducts
· Agreement has yet to be reached with SSE over the use of their infrastructure. A very frustrating hold-up
· Water infrastructure is not used

Timings 
· Completion of network planning inc agreement with SSE to use their existing infrastructure, is therefore targeted for January 2023
· Provided this target date is met, building of the network will start in Feb/March

The Construction Phase
· The build will be managed by Project Manager Tony Najdoski
· He will manage in-house Wessex resources and sub-contractors 

Why not build parts of the network unaffected by use of existing infrastructure, now?
· Wessex have much experience of considering this question
· They have concluded that it is best to deliver the total project in one hit
· This is more efficient, less disruptive to village life and fairer
· If a project is built piecemeal, it causes confusion, frustration, and apparent unfairness. Tollard Royal is a good recent example of this

Other areas of DSA
· BDUK have not yet concluded the Public Review of many parts of Wiltshire
· Consequently, there is no more news about the 90 properties in Overway, Sans Lane/Arundell Farm, Brookwater, Whitsans, Milkwell, Britmore and West End

Communications 
· Wessex will shortly be writing to all signed-up property owners covering all the points above
· The same messages will appear in an article in the Donhead Digest 
· I have strongly emphasized the need for Wessex to step up their communications
· We need regular, clear, informative updates in the coming months, emailed to all registered properties
· This is vital in order to improve understanding and build confidence 
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